MINUTES OF MARCH 9, 2004

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Stillings, Thompson, Gaskell, Russell, Colvin, Rosenkranz and Altonen

Absent:  None

Others Present:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  26

1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 7:30 PM by Chair Mr. Russell

2. OPEN PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING RENTAL ORDINANCE.  Letters that have been received regarding this issue were read into the record.  The following is a list of those who submitted a letter:  Mr. Robert D. Cooper, Ph. D, Rita R. Schuster, N.W. Milewicz, Judy Nelson and M. Kent Nelson, Larry Tomlinson and Rebecca Norris.  Four of the letters are opposed to the proposed change to the ordinance, one believes that if short term rentals are allowed it should be with a special use permit, and one does not believe government has the right to interfere with rights of a private property owner.  These letters are part of the file and may be accessed at the township office. 

 From the audience, several people gave their opinion of the proposed ordinance amendment.  Those speaking included Kris Elbert who told of current problems with the rental property next door.  Karen Stewart spoke of problems with the rental property next door to her home and voiced her concern as to how this ordinance change can be monitored.  Virginia Mouch read a statement of her opposition to the proposed changes to the Zoning Ordinance and sited various legal actions that support her opinion.  Bob McLeod felt that to take on this issue is a foolish thing to do and he hopes the Commission chooses not to do so.  Ran Leech spoke of his experiences with weekly rentals near his home and how bad it has been.  His concern is, if allowed, who will monitor the situation?  Virginia Hogan asked why we bother to have zoning that says R1 is Residential if we then allow it to be Commercial?  Alan Martel spoke of Judge Rodgers’ decision to affirm the ZBA decision that weekly rentals are a commercial activity in the Village Zone and would require a Special Use Permit.  He asked how this affects the current ordinance?  He also believes the citizens do not want to be the ones to enforce the zoning ordinance.  So who will do it?  The proposed language does not deal with these issues.  Tom Welch has had no problems with the rental property in his neighborhood.  However, he objected to the timing of this Public Hearing in that a majority of the property owners are not here to hear this issue.  Not everyone has access to the bulletin boards or The Antrim County News.  The Commission is here representing the property owners of the township but the owners are not being given the opportunity to participate.  There being no more comments, the Public Hearing is closed.

3. MINUTES.  There was a motion by Gaskell and seconded to accept the minutes as prepared.  Motion passes 7-0.  

4. COMMUNICATIONS.  1. Antrim County Parks and Recreation Forum will be held at Camp Hayo-Went-Ha on Friday March 12, 2004 from 12:30 to 4:00 PM.  2. There will be a Michigan Townships Association Workshop “Powers and Duties of Zoning Administrators” on Tuesday April 20, 2004 in Kalamazoo, April 21st in Grayling and April 26th in Flint.  3. The township received a copy of the Antrim County Land Use Atlas from the AC Planner. 

5. CONCERENS OF THE PUBLIC OTHER THAN AGENDA ITEMS.  The representatives from A-GA-MING used this opportunity to explain their site plan for ten new site condo units off of Stone Circle Drive.  Briggs stated that there has been no reply from Agency Review.  Fire Chief Dawson recommended they change the location of the fire tanks for better access, which has been done.  Also noted, this plan’s acreage is smaller than the original plan.  Sullivan did not review this site plan but asked if there is the potential for additional access off Sundance Court?  Would that be allowed?  A-GA-MING would have no problem with that.  With no further discussion, Stillings made a motion, seconded by Thompson to approve this site plan as submitted.  Motion passes 7-0.

6. PUBLIC HEARING REOPENED.  The regular meeting is postponed and Public Hearing reopened.  It is suggested that this issue be adjourned until next month to allow for more public comment.  It is possible that this meeting was scheduled too closely within the time frame of public notice.  All public comment this evening will carry over to next month’s meeting.  Regular meeting is reopended.
7. LAND USE MAPS.  Several revisions are in the works. N. W. Michigan Council of Government is working short-handed on this project.  Hopefully there will be something available next month.  
8. WINERY ORDINANCE DISCUSSION.  Sullivan refers to a previous handout prepared with his suggestions for this potential ordinance.  He recommends the addition of a “Purpose” section for each zoned district. This gives and idea of what the commission is trying to achieve in each zone.  He refers them to the agricultural section of the ordinance.  He suggests some changes to the order of items as listed.  He also suggests an addition to the ordinance, D. regarding the washing, sorting, processing and storage facilities, which would include the production of juice and wines.  Basically, they would be allowing a winery as a Use by Right in the Ag district.  After reviewing the rest of the handout, he asks the commission to look it over, make suggestions, and bring this issue to the April agenda.   
9. CONCERNS OF THE COMMISSION.  1.  There has been a pre-application meeting with Pine Hill Nursery to add a tearoom in the front residence building.  The owner has not yet returned with further info.  2.  A tentative pre-application conference meeting has been set for Brownwood on March 25, 2004 at 5:30 PM.  3.  Mr. Peterson has withdrawn his request for rezoning his commercial lakefront property.  

10. ADJOURN at 9:12 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Planning Commission.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary
